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LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE, 79TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION

April 27, 2005

TO: Honorable Mike Krusee, Chair, House Committee on Transportation 

FROM: John S. O'Brien, Deputy Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: HB2300 by Turner (Relating to the authority of metropolitan rapid transit authorities to enter 
into comprehensive development agreements.), Committee Report 1st House, Substituted

No fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would amend Chapter 451 of the Transportation Code, regarding a comprehensive 
development agreement for a project with a proposed cost of more than $50 million, and would apply 
to a metropolitan rapid transit authority (RTA) that was confirmed before July 1, 1985 and in 
which the principal municipality where the authority is located has a population of less than 750,000, 
or to a metropolitan RTA in which the principal municipality has a population of more than 1.2 
million. An applicable RTA would have the same powers as a regional mobility authority to enter into 
a comprehensive development agreement.

The bill would take effect September 1, 2005.

The bill would apply to an RTA in the cities of Austin (population less than 750,000 and the RTA 
confirmed before July 1, 1985) and Houston (population of more than 1.2 million).

No significant fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.
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